
3rd Canadian Division Support Group (3 CDSG) LMCC Report
(Land Forces Western Area)
Report for the National Executive Meeting August 2023
 
The last meetings of the 3rd Canadian Division Support Group (3CDSG) were 
held on 8 Jun and 22 Sep 22. BGen Graham is the new Commander.  
Due to withdrawing from national consultation meetings in solidarity with Federal Government Dockyard trades and Labour Council FGDTLC (Esquimalt) the 3 CDSG meeting was cancelled this term.  This action was the result of the complaint registered with FPSLREB by the employer Treasury Board of Canada against the FGDTLC (Esq) regarding national strike actions that were taken.  Consultation is key to working together and Treasury Board has disrespected this.

A meeting request was sent out 10 Aug 23 for the fall.

Agenda and Current items in discussion-
Staffing – quote from LMCC minutes 28 Sep 22
“The continued backlog at ADM(HR-Civ) staffing level and subsequent inability to hire employees fast enough has been a topic at base commanders forum and a shared point of frustration among all base commanders as these vacancies place additional burden on all military and civilian members.  Additionally, it is hard to justify requests for positions and money to create more capability when the existing SWE could not be expended.  That said, the present business plan included a requirement for additional SWE to fill out areas that were suffering and critical.”
-it was stressed that internal hiring processes are pursued first.

-it was stated that there is not enough SWE to cover all filled and unfilled-and-allocated positions.
BATUS:

There is a slowdown of BATUS.  
Public service employees in three main areas are affected.  Those in direct support of BATUS, infrastructure, and range/training area operations.

Management has started to engage ADM(HR-Civ) LR res to scope out what this means for public service employees.

1. 148 BATUS 9 on LWOP leaving 138 persons.  Will continue to strive for gainfully employed by the British Army.  

2. Infrastructure

They can’t get this anywhere else.  It will affect all facilities – fitness, school,

3. Range and Training

Suffield Kitchen:
Alternative Service Delivery was being looked at to resolve staffing issues in kitchen and provide service to BATUS in summer. All options are off table until there is clarity on British training.  
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